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To whom may concern, 

My wife and I strongly object to the proposal by Ardmore Park Quarries for a 
variation to their development approval in regards to the truck movements on local roads that are 
not in their original proposal. 

Our property is on the Cullulla Rd and along with the Lumley Rd west to Tarago the road is 

• only approx. 5.m wide in places 

• has badly deteriorating shoulders 

• blind corners 
• lack of culverts and drainage 

• no line marking (as not wide enough) 

• very limited overtaking opportunities 

• major school bus route (5 buses twice daily) 

• heavy traffic flow due to being the major route from Canberra to the new main road 92 

With these issues in mind we feel that it would be dangerously unsafe to allow any truck movements 
from this quarry or any other commercial interests without the following occurring 

• major road alignment and upgrades (by the developer) 

• set weight limits 

• restricted hours of operation 

• limit number of loads 

• contributions for road maintenance (by the developer) 

We thank you for considering our submission in regards to this development variation and if you 
have any questions please do not hesitate to contact us, 

Yours Sincerely 

Peter Hook 

Helena Hook 

• " 


